## PACULTAD DE MEDICINA



Concepcion, August 23, 1955 .-

Dr.
Benjamin G. Horning, M.D.
W.K. Kellog Foundation
Battle Creek, Michigan
U.S.A.

Dear Dr. Horning:

I acknowledge receipt of your kind letter of August 11 concerning the granting of a fellowship to Dr. Edgardo Enriquez Frödden in order that he may have six months of post-graduate experience in Anatomy in the United States.

Dr. Enriquez has secured his leave from both the Navy and the University and is apt to be in New Orleans a few days before September 6.

The Faculty accepts all the conditions under which this followship is granted by the W.K. Kellog Foundation.

Our University is very thankful to the W.K. Kellog Foundation for this renewed cooperation and friendship in the preparation of its teaching staft, and hopes that Dr. Enriquez shall be a fellow worth the distintion and help he is receiving.

We have received very good news from Dr. Marcelino Varas. He is enyoying his first week of experience in the United States and looking forward to be in actual training in psichiatry.

With kindest regards,

Sincerely yours,

D

Dr. Ignacio González G. DEAN.